
W A R R E N  W O O D S  P U B L I C  S C H O O L S  •  M A K E  I T  H A P P E N  T O G E T H E R

School Millage Proposal
Will Be On May 2 Ballot
Proposal does not affect taxes on primary residences 

 The Warren Woods Board of Education has placed a non-homestead 
millage proposal on the May 2nd ballot.

 The “replacement operating millage proposal” will not affect taxes on primary residences 
(the homes in which residents of Warren Woods Public Schools live). The millage proposal applies 
primarily to businesses, second homes, rental property, and vacant land. Warren Woods Public Schools’ 
non-homestead millage proposal is on the ballot because school districts in Michigan must levy 18 mills 
on non-homestead property to receive their full share of State Aid.

 While Warren Woods voters approved an 18-mill non-homestead levy in 2005, it has been rolled back 
under provisions of the Headlee Amendment to the Michigan Constitution. As a result of rollbacks 
since 2016, Warren Woods Public Schools has lost $1,063,398 in State Aid.

 The original 18 mill levy has now been rolled back to 16.1889 mills, and will now cause the school
district to lose over $400,000 in State Aid this school year.

 Projections are that the school district will continue losing State Aid every year, and the revenue loss 
will increase if the replacement millage is not approved by voters.

 While the non-homestead tax does not apply to taxpayers who live in their primary residence, they 
get to vote on the non-homestead millage proposal because that is the law in Michigan. In 1994, the 
Michigan legislature adopted a school funding law that required all Michigan homeowners to pay 
six mills in property tax. In addition, the law required all Michigan school districts to levy 18 mills 
on non-homestead property to get their full share of State Aid. The law allows all taxpayers in a 
school district to vote on the non-homestead millage.

THE BOTTOM LINE
4	While school districts can only levy a non-homestead tax of 18 mills, Warren Woods Public Schools
  - like many other Michigan school districts—is asking for 20 mills to protect the school district from 
  future rollbacks.

4   All residents of the Warren Woods Public Schools 
  are eligible to vote at the polls on May 2 (or by 
  absentee ballot beginning March 23).

4	For more information and continuing updates, 
  go to www.warrenwoods.misd.net and click 
  on School Millage Proposal.
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Elementarty School News

Westwood 
Elementary
Our Westwood Wildcats are 
having an amazing school 
year! We have been busy 
learning so many new things. 
We have spent time teaching 
and reviewing our PBIS 
C.A.T.S Expectations: Care 
About Others, Awesome 
Attitude, Take Responsibilty & 
Safety. Students enjoy monthly 
incentives celebrating positive 
school-wide behavior.

Pinewood Elementary
Pinewood students enjoyed a day of fun during our Fall PBIS 
Celebration. They had the opportunity to participate in different 
games and activities including wrapping their teacher up like a 
mummy! Lots of fun was had by all. Thank you to our parent volunteers 
as well for helping us make this activity a success.
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Middle School News

Mrs. Liska explains the steps of the Fan-N-Pick Kagan 
Structure to her 4th hour class. Staff members have 
been working hard to make Kagan Cooperative Learning 
Structures come to life at WWMS.

Sixth grade students in Mrs. Koltonow’s 4th hour 
class are engaged in a Kagan Cooperative Learning 
Structure to promote team building.

On Friday, November 18, 2022, eligible students 
participated in our WWMS First Quarter PBIS Incentive – 
WWMS Olympics!



This Issue of The Board Report is published by the Warren Woods 
Board of Education as a Public Service to the students and parents of 
our school district.  All correspondence should be addressed to: 

Stacey Denewith-Fici, Superintendent 
12900 Frazho Road, Warren, Michigan 48089 

Warren Woods Public Schools  
Board of Education 
Jere Green, President 
Mike Schulte, Vice-President 
Kay F. Walsh, Secretary 
Paul Zannetti, Treasurer 
Gerald A. Barkey, Trustee 
Michael D. Fitzpatrick, Trustee 
Scott Hiller, Trustee 

It is the policy of the Warren Woods Public School district that no 
person shall, on the basis of race, color, religion, national origin or 
ancestry, gender/sex, age or genetic information, disability, height, 
weight or marital status be excluded from participation in, be denied the 
benefits of, or be subjected to discrimination during any program or 
activity or in employment.

Accredited by AdvancED 

Board Meetings 
Regular Board meetings are scheduled on the second Monday of each 
month.  Special meetings are held as needed usually on the fourth 
Monday.  Meetings begin at 6:00 p.m. and are held at the Administrative 
Service Center, 12900 Frazho Road unless otherwise posted. 

Meetings are open to the public.  The community is welcome to attend. 
Board meeting agendas are posted the Friday before each meeting at 
the Administrative Service Center at every school during from  
September through June. 
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Board Meetings
Regular Board meetings are scheduled on the second Monday of each month.  
Special meetings are held as needed usually on the fourth Monday.  Meetings 
begin at 6:00 p.m. and are held at the Administrative Service Center, 12900 Frazho 
Road unless otherwise posted.

Meetings are open to the public. The community is welcome to attend. Board 
meeting agendas are posted the Friday before each meeting at the Administrative 
Service Center at every school during from September through June.

Non-discrimination Statement: In accordance with Federal civil rights law and U.S. Department 
of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and policies, the USDA, its Agencies, offices, 
and employees, and institutions participating in or administering USDA programs are 
prohibited from discriminating based on race, color, national origin, sex, disability, age, or 
reprisal or retaliation for prior civil rights activity in any program or activity conducted or 
funded by USDA. Persons with disabilities who require alternative means of communication 
for program information (e.g. Braille, large print, audiotape, American Sign Language, etc.), 
should contact the Agency (State or local) where they applied for benefits. Individuals who 
are deaf, hard of hearing, or have speech disabilities may contact USDA through the Federal 
Relay Service at (800) 877-8339. Additionally, program information may be made available in 
languages other than English. To file a program complaint of discrimination, complete the 
USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, (AD-3027) found online at: http://www.ascr.
usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html, and at any USDA office, or write a letter addressed to 
USDA and provide in the letter all of the information requested in the form. To request a copy 
of the complaint form, call (866) 632-9992. Submit your completed form or letter to USDA 
by: mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, 
1400 Independence Avenue, SW, Washington, D.C. 20250-9410; fax: (202) 690-7442; or email: 
program.intake@usda.gov. This institution is an equal opportunity provider.
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